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Dear families and friends 

Welcome to week 6 everyone! As I reflect on the last 5 weeks of 

term 4, I am overwhelmed with the warm welcome I have received. 

It has been so exciting to see the ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎƛƴƎ ƛƴ 

this short time and to also see their confidence levels increase as 

they talk to me about their learning. 

End of Year Events/Celebrations 

Wow ς the end of year is really upon us now! It makes me so happy 

to be able to let you all know that our usual end of year 

events/celebrations will be going ahead this year at Southern Cross Early Childhood School. We will of course need to 

follow COVID guidelines to ensure we keep everyone safe. There will be specific information coming to you over the 

next few weeks, but for now the dates for these events are as follows: 

- Year 2 Fun Night (children only): Thursday 10 December 5:30-7:30pm 

- Year 2 graduation (year 2 children and 2 guests): Monday 14 December 2:00-3:00pm 

- End of Year Celebration (Anglicare children, P-2 children and 2 guests per family): Tuesday 15 December 5:00-

7:00pm. Please note: This will require a staggered attendance throughout the evening. 

2021 Orientation Visits and Information Sessions 

Our staff and leadership have been busy these last few weeks presenting information sessions for our 2021 families. 

In the coming weeks we are hosting a series of preschool orientation visits for our 2021 preschool friends. I would like 

to thank our staff for their time and for their professional insights as we support our 2021 families to transition as 

ǎƳƻƻǘƘƭȅ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƳƛǎǎŜŘ ŀ ƪƛƴŘȅ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ƻǊ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ȅŜǘ ōƻƻƪŜŘ ƛƴ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǇǊŜǎŎƘƻƻƭ 

orientation session, please contact Nicole at the front desk so we can arrange a time with your family. 

 

 

 

  

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

Monday 16 November | 9.10-9.40 
2021 Kindergarten Open Morning 

Thursday 19 November | 9.05-9.30 
Story Time on the Lawns 

Thursday 19 November | 9.10-9.40 
2021 Kindergarten Open Morning 

Wednesday 25 November | 12.00-1.30 
Christian Education in Schools 

Wednesday 2 December | 7.00-8.30 
P&C Meeting 

Southern Cross Early Childhood School 

Wirraway Crescent Scullin |ACT |2614 

  

(Telephone (02) 6142 0020 

*Email: info@scecs.act.edu.au 

8Web: www.scecs.act.edu.au 

Southern Cross Early Childhood School acknowledges that our children learn on Ngunnawal Land. 
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Outdoor Learning Day and NAIDOC Week 

What a fabulous day we had last Wednesday celebrating both Outdoor Learning Day and NAIDOC Week. As children, 

teachers and educators were learning on Country, I felt such a strong connection to the land and had an 

overwhelming feeling of gratitude throughout the whole day. A big thank you to Lyndall who came to visit us and 

officially opened Slide Mountain. This was a popular play area for much of the day. 

     

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Warm regards 

Kel ly  



From the Education Directorate 

Online eSafety Resources for Families of Young People  

The Office of the eSafety Commissioner provides advice and support to all Australians in understanding how to be 

safe in the online world. To support your young person to navigate their digital world and avoid harmful online 

experiences, the following information can assist you in having the hard-to-have conversations about online safety 

and setting boundaries. 

Your support and guidance can give your young person the confidence to make sound decisions online ς and know 

where to go for help when they need support or advice. 

Be engaged, open and supportive 

¶ Get involved. Share online time with your young person as a part of family life. Talk about favourite apps, 

games, and websites. 

¶ Keep lines of communication open. Ask about their online experiences, who they are talking to and whether 

they are having any issues. 

¶ Reassure your young person they can always come to you, no matter what. Let them know you will not cut 

off internet access if they report feeling uncomfortable or unsafe when online ς this is a real concern that 

may stop your child from communicating with you openly. 

¶ Get to know the devices you and your young person use and set them up for privacy and online safety. 

¶ Use parental controls as appropriate to set boundaries. 

¶ If you feel your young person needs support, please maintain contact with your school so you can work 

together to support them. Seek professional help if your young person is distressed or shows marked changes 

in behaviour or mood, remembering that organisations such as YƛŘǎΩ IŜƭǇƭƛƴŜ and Beyond Blue can help. 

¶ If you feel your young person is in immediate danger or at risk of harm, call Triple Zero (000) and stay with 

them until they are safe.  

You can find additional information and resources at the Office of the eSafety Commissioner to support you and your 
young person. 

 
From Southern Cross 

Sporting Schools: MAP Moves - Introductory Orienteering for Kindergarten to Year 2 

Children from Kindergarten to Year 2 will be involved in the Sporting Schools Program ς Orienteering during class time 

beginning Thursday week 6. Sessions will run each Thursday for four weeks. 

The program will cover the following themes: A picture tells a thousand words, introduction to maps and compasses, 

sun movement across the sky, moving body in space, moving body according to directions and bearings. 

If you have any questions about the program please ask your teacher. 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/skills-advice/privacy-child
https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://www.beyondblue.org.au/
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/big-issues/cyberbullying


Belconnen High School Performance 

Tell Me a Story ς Wednesday 4 November 2020 

Last Wednesday Belconnen High School students in years 9 and 10, performed a musical production for our preschool 

to year two children. We were thrilled that the drama students could visit us again this year as we really value the 

connection between our schools. Our children thoroughly enjoyed the performance and had many laughs throughout 

the show. Thank you to all the Belconnen High School students who were involved. We hope you enjoyed performing 

as much as we enjoyed watching you.  

 

 

  

Environment Courtyard 

We have been busy this term in the Environment Courtyard planting our summer crops, weeding and watering, 

maintaining the worm farm, and collecting waste. We hope to grow red juicy tomatoes and some giant sunflowers 

over the summer.  

                                   

                                             



Be You 

Be You Survey 

With the help from Heidi, Maple and Lola in Year 2, we are setting up a mental health and wellbeing survey to gain a 

better understanding of the needs of our families at Southern Cross Early Childhood School. 

Please keep an eye out for the dot survey around the school and let us know what mental health and wellbeing areas 

you are interested in finding out more about.  

When we have collected the results, we will begin developing our 2021 Be You Action Plan. 

Thank you for your help. 

Heidi, Maple, Lola and the Be You Action Team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lost Property 

A number of school clothing items have gone missing. Can you please check the label on items you have at home and 

return them to the school if they do not belong to your child 

  

 
Linking Families to Learning 

Helpful Hints for Home 

Writing 

An area families often ask us about is, Ψhow can I get my child to write at home?Ω. Writing is a complex process and 

some children find it hard or are reluctant to put pen to paper. This is because there are so many things a child must 

think about when they write. They have to start by having an idea, think of what the sentence or sentences will be, 



then keep that thought in their head while working out what sounds/letter patterns are required to spell the words. 

They also need to consider how to form the letters to make the words, all the while not forgetting the sentence/idea 

they had at the start. For some children this is a hard process to do and can be stressful or scary, ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ 

get things wrong. 

We encourage any writing at home to be fun, age appropriate and something they are interested in.   

Here are some fun play ideas to  help support writing  at home: 

¶ Write in shaving cream, sand or with spaghetti 

 

 

 

¶ Use paint brushes and water to write on the walls or ground outside 

¶ Use a whiteboard or chalkboard (this is less threatening for children to have a go because it can be wiped off 

easily) 

¶ Write letters or words with playdough, sticks or rocks 

 Ideas to  practice writing  in an authentic way at home: 

¶ Create a family journal for everyone to be able to have a turn at 

writing something you all did together one afternoon or on the 

weekend. This is where your child will see you writing because in 

todŀȅΩǎ ǘŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅ ǿƻǊƭŘ Ƙƻǿ ƻŦǘŜƴ Řƻ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǎŜŜ us write? 

¶ Start a pen pal with a cousin, friend or grandparent. Writing and 

receiving letters brings so much joy and excitement to want to write. 

¶ Get your child to help write the shopping list or have a shopping list 

to add to over the week for them to write on as well. 

¶ Having a weekly board of all the activities you have on as a family and 

get your child to help write up the ǿŜŜƪΩǎ happenings.  

 

 

 



Community Hub 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
From Anglicare 

Please take an early look at the activities for our Summer School Holiday Program! We are open right up until  

Wednesday 23 December so you can get organised and not have to worry about last minute shopping with the kids. 

Our School Holiday Request Booking Form and Permission Forms are still being finalised, look out for them via email 

from Friday 20 November. 

Please check the dates as we open for 2021 on Wednesday 6 January, School Holiday program runs until  

Friday 29 January 2021 for Preschool and Kindergarten students and until Monday 1 February 2021 for Year 1/2 

students. 

Due to COVID-19 restrictions booking forms will need to be returned quickly to secure your place. Forms will be 

required to be returned by the end of week 7, Friday 27 November. 

See below for the 2020/2021 Summer program- 

 
 


